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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

September 29, 2022

Summer vacation ends this week. I hope this year’ s summer vacation has been
somewhat close to normal, unlike the last two years. Many of you must have
enjoyed summer camps with your friends in seminars and/or extracurricular
activities. Some of you may have participated in study abroad programs. There
may be no end to the new coronavirus infection, but I think we have definitely

entered the “with corona” stage.

Last week we had the fall commencement ceremony. I am glad I was able to meet
the fall graduates in our programs in person. The fall entrance ceremony at the
University of Tokyo will be held on Saturday, October 1. Here at the Graduate
School of Economics, we will welcome new students to the English program called
UTIPE (the University of Tokyo, International Program in Economics). It is great
to see all the international students can get to the campus, now that Japan’ s

immigration restrictions are finally ending.

As many of you know, the University of Tokyo started a special program this
spring to welcome students and researchers who have difficulty continuing their
studies and research safely due to the Russian invasion of Ukraine. During the
summer, a graduate student and a researcher from Ukraine arrived at the Graduate
School of Economics. I thank you all who have helped us to make it happen. I
hope our school can provide a good environment for the two visitors from Ukraine

to continue their studies and research until peace returns to their country

All the instructions in both undergraduate and graduate classes in the fall
semester will be conducted face—to—face in principle. We still need to take all
possible measures to prevent infection, but I think the day will soon come when
we can return to what we consider normal. I continue to welcome your feedback.
Please email me at chair@e.u-tokyo. ac. jp [Please send from an ECCS Cloud Mail (@
g. ecc. u—tokyo. ac. jp)J.

Takeo Hoshi
Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



